MINUTES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF PARSIPPANY-TROY HILLS

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MEETING

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 5, 2018

Chairwoman Iracane called the Board of Adjustment Meeting of Wednesday, September 5, 2018 to order at 7:31 PM.

Members Present:
Mr. Berkowitz, Mr. Joskowitz, Mr. Kaplan, Mr. Persaud,

Mr. Reddy, Chairman Iracane
Also Present:

Peter King, Esq., Board Attorney

John T. Chadwick, IV, Board Planner

Chas Holloway, Board Engineer

Absent:
Mr. Shah, Ms. Snyder, Mr. Willans
Announcement is made that adequate notice of this meeting has been given, that it is being conducted in accordance with N. J. S. A. 10:4-6 et seq. of the New Jersey “Open Public Meetings Act”.

Pledge of Allegiance

Chairman Iracane opened the floor to the public for anyone wishing to speak.
Correspondence:

Correspondence received from Joseph O’Neill of Garofalo & O’Neill requesting Application 18:37 to be carried to November 7, 2018 without further notice.
Approved by All.

Approval of Minutes
A motion to approve the Minutes of August 1, 2018 by Mr. Berkowitz, second by Mr. Kaplan.

Approved by All. 

Amendment:

Application 18:23

Nimesh Vyas, 83 Janelle Boulevard, Block: 734.07 Lot: 13 Zone: APRD-2

‘C’ Variance to construct a one-story addition and open deck with stairs.

Documentation from the Township Engineer dated April 10, 2018 regarding encroachment and construction of the proposed addition in the easement was not provided prior to the August 1, 2018 hearing.  After an onsite inspection by the Township Engineering and Sewer Departments, the underground utilities were located and determined to be located 22 ft. off the rear of the structure and would not effect the Township’s ability to maintain and repair the utilities if the situation does arise.
Resolutions:

Application 18:23

Nimesh Vyas, 83 Janelle Boulevard, Block: 734.07 Lot: 13 Zone: APRD-2

‘C’ Variance to construct a 152 sq. ft. one-story addition and 60 sq. ft. open deck with 16 sq. ft. stairs.

A motion to Adopt was made by Mr. Berkowitz, second by Mr. Reddy.

Approved by All.
Application 18:35

Don Pierce, 24 Ute Avenue, Block: 562 Lot: 15 Zone R-4

‘C’ Variance to construct a 1,170 sq. ft., two-story single family dwelling with attached garage and no deck.

A motion to Adopt was made by Mr. Berkowitz, second by Mr. Kaplan.

Approved by All.
Application 18:32

Michael Tyrone, 33 Oak lane, Block: 435 Lot: 14 Zone: R-3

‘C’ Variance to construct a 378 sq. ft. addition, 130 sq. ft. addition to the garage, a 115 sq. ft. one-story roofed entranceway with 37.36 sq. ft. front stairs and a 378 sq. ft. upper and lower decks with stairs.

A motion to Adopt was made by Mr. Berkowitz, second by Mr. Kaplan.

Approved by All.

Application 18:33

Miguel Peribanez, 199 Camden Road, Block: 217 Lot: 2 Zone: R-4

‘C’ Variance to install a pool water heater and pool equipment in a front yard on a corner lot.

A motion to Adopt was made by Mr. Berkowitz, second by Mr. Kaplan.

Approved by All.

Agenda:
Application 18:36
Donna Smithers, 1 Lake Drive, Block: 446 Lot: 13 Zone: R-3
‘C’ Variance to construct a one-story addition with stairs.
Donna Smithers, Property Owner, was sworn by the Board Attorney and testified that her two-bedroom home sits on a substandard, long corner lot with a shallow back yard.  She would like to build an addition to the side for a third bedroom to serve as a master bedroom.  
Chairman Iracane opened the floor to the public for anyone wishing to ask questions of the Witnesses.

A recommendation for approval of the Application was made by Mr. Joskowitz.

A motion to approve the Application granting a ‘C’ Variance to construct a 500 sq. ft. one-story addition with 24 sq ft. stairs was made by Mr. Kaplan, second by Mr. Reddy.  Approved by All.

Application 17:59

Joseph Hsiung, 1364 Tabor Road, Block: 29 Lot: 5 Zone: R-3

‘C’ Variance to construct a two-story, single family dwelling with attached garage and open deck.

This Application was previously heard and approved but there was no proof legal notice was made and publication in the Township’s official newspaper was the Zoning review.
Joseph Hsiung, Property Owner, was sworn by the Board Attorney and testified that notice has now been properly handled and there are no changes to the proposed which has not been constructed yet.
Chairman Iracane opened the floor to the public for anyone wishing to ask questions of the Witnesses.

A motion to approve the Application granting a ‘C’ Variance to construct a 1,596 sq. ft. two-story single family dwelling with attached garage and open deck was made by Mr. Berkowitz, second by Mr. Reddy.  Approved by All.

Application 18:42

Joelle & Joseph Rosetti, 11 Cobb Road, Block: 119 Lot: 14 Zone R-3

‘C’ Variance to install and replace an air conditioning unit in a side setback.
Joseph Rosetti, Property Owner, was sworn by the Board Attorney and testified that he was before the Board of Adjustment last year for an addition which did not include the A/C unit.  
Chairman Iracane opened the floor to the public for anyone wishing to ask questions of the Witnesses.

A motion to approve the Application granting a ‘C’ Variance to install a 2.66 x 2.66 air conditioning unit was made by Mr. Kaplan, second by Mr. Reddy.  Approved by All.

Application 18:34

Paul Miller AWD, 65 Cherry Hill Road, Block: 411 Lot: 17.01 Zone B-1

‘C’/‘D’ Variance/Preliminary and Final Major Site Plan/Major Soil Move for a vehicle storage and staging area.
Joseph O’Neill, Attorney from Garofalo & O’Neill, was present to represent the Applicant.  

Witness, Patrick McClellen, Licensed Engineer, was sworn and qualified by the Board Attorney.

Title Sheet, page 1 of 5, dated May 4, 2018 which was part of the plans submitted with the Application was presented to the Board.  The Witness reviewed the surrounding area and presented the Site Plan, page 2 of 5 from the same plan set.  The subject property is 1.47 acres and fronts Cherry Hill Road with an access drive from Cherry Hill Road to the Subaru Dealership.  There are currently 94 parking spaces for inventory of new and pre-owned vehicles; the area will be surrounded by a 6 ft. chain link fence with no public access or display and there will be no impact to any environmental constraints on the lot.  Vehicles carriers will enter the lot through the access drive to the parking area, off load vehicles, then continue through the site and exit eastbound onto Route 46.  
Mr. McClellen referred to the report by the Board Engineer, specifically items regulated by the DEP due to water course, flood plain, wetlands and a riparian buffer.  It was noted that a wetlands expert reviewed the site and delineated these areas to allow the proposed parking to be built outside the regulated areas and NJDEP permits not required.  All other comments and recommendations of the Board Engineers report will be complied with.  
Also reviewed was the Board Planner’s report.  Additional trees will be planted to fill a gap between the woodlands and northerly property line to provide screening.  These trees will be planted outside the riparian buffer to avoid permit issues with NJDEP.  A soil erosion plan is to be approved and certified by MCSCD.  An estimated 666 cubic yards of soil is to be imported which is about 40 truckloads.  The truck route has not been determined since contracts are not in place but Township Ordinances will be complied with including hours of movement.  All comments and recommendations of the Township Engineers report will be complied with.  Six 20 ft. pole mounted LED lights are proposed and will be on during evening hours for security of the lot which is isolated.  
The Board asked if there would be any problems in complying with the Morris County Planning Board report; if the separate lot was part of lot 19 and if not, would it stay separate; if there are any concerns of flooding due to being in a flood plain and if there are any residential properties behind the subject lot.
Chairman Iracane opened the floor to the public for anyone wishing to ask questions of the Witnesses.

John McDonough, Licensed Planner, was sworn and qualified by the Board Attorney.

Exhibit A-1, Site Map and Photo, was presented to the Board.  Page 1 is a tax map of the area with the subject property outlined in yellow.  It was noted that although the subject lot is physically connected to lot 19, it is under separate ownership. Page 2 is an aerial map of the subject and surrounding properties.  It shows the access drive for CVS and Paul Miller site.  Vehicle storage is seen on page 2 and used by another dealership across Cherry Hill Road.  Page 3 is a colorized land use map with surrounding commercial use, water bodies, undeveloped land and residential use identified.  Page 4 is a colorized Zoning map and key identifying uses of each zone shown.  Page 5 is a photo taken September 4, 2018 of the subject property from Cherry Hill Road.  Positive and negative criteria were presented.
The Board wanted to confirm there would not be traffic issues due to car carriers entering the site which will be stipulated for the record by the Witness.  It was also made clear the variance is for inventory storage only.  There is to be no access by the general public nor is the lot to be used as a used car lot.  It was also confirmed that there will be no signage.
Chairman Iracane opened the floor to the public for anyone wishing to ask questions of the Witnesses.

Mr. O’Neill summed his case.

Chairman Iracane opened the floor to the public for anyone wishing to speak in support or opposition of the application.

Mr. Berkowitz made a motion to approve a C’/‘D’ Variance/Preliminary and Final Major Site Plan/Major Soil Move for a vehicle storage and staging area, second by Mr. Reddy.  Approved by All.

Adjourned.
